							August 7, 2020
Dear Exalted Rulers,
	As you may have already unofficially heard, I had a Zoom meeting with my Vice-Presidents, your District Deputies, LOE President & SDGER. This is to officially notify you that after long consideration and deliberation, Fall meeting has been cancelled. This is for the safety and well-being of our members and guests. Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. My home is 435-433-2324 and cell is 435-313-6841.

Fraternally,

Hortt Carter
UEA President
2019-2021
